Dragonfly Class Remote Learning Plan: Information for Parents
Dear Parents,

The following information explains the plans for remote learning for the children in Dragonfly Class.
Please keep this for future reference in case your child needs to continue their learning from home
at any point in the future.

All work to be completed at home will be set as homework on eSchools. Links to commonly used
online resources (such as Sumdog and Accelerated Reader) can be found on our class homepage.
The children are familiar with logging in to eSchools, know where to find their homework and
understand how work can be submitted. They also understand how to communicate with me
through eSchools. As a class, we have talked about the following expectations for their work:

e Children should complete all work to the best of their ability.

e If writing by hand, handwriting should be neat and joined.

e  Children should read through their work carefully before submitting it, ensuring their
spelling and punctuation is accurate. This applies to typed work and work written by hand.

e Children are expected to read feedback about their work and respond to this feedback if
asked to.

In the event of a future lockdown / closure of our class bubble, the children will be given a blank
exercise book to write / stick their work in as appropriate. | will also give them some CGP workbooks
for English and Maths. Tasks set on eSchools may involve completing particular pages from these
books.

English and Maths

A task for each of these subjects will be set each day. This could involve watching a short video or
powerpoint, completing a written task, online learning task, or questions from the CGP workbooks.
Children will be told (via eSchools) when the task needs to be submitted and will need to look out for
their feedback.

Spellings will continue to be set weekly on eSchools.

Children should also read for 30 minutes each day. This could be a book from school or home, or an
online book on myON (link on our class homepage). Accelerated Reader quizzes should be
completed as appropriate for each book.

Times tables facts and number facts should also be practised regularly. This can be done in many
ways, including on Sumdog, TTRockstars or with other online games such as ‘Hit the Button’.

Other Subjects

A task for one other subject will be set each day. This could be a written task, online learning task or
an Oak National Academy lesson (link on our class homepage). Instructions on eSchools will explain
when the work needs to be submitted. As mentioned above, children will need to look out for the
feedback given to their work.



Other optional tasks will appear on our class homepage should the children wish to complete other
activities in addition to the homework set. This could include art, cookery or construction challenges.

Please get in touch via email or eSchools message if you have any queries at any point and | will
endeavour to get back to you as soon as | can.

Kind regards,
Liz Smith

esmith@salwayash.dorset.sch.uk



